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The role of National Park Management Plans 

• Under Section 66 of the Environment Act 1995, all National Parks are legally 
required to have a Management Plan (often known as the ‘Partnership Plan’) for 
their area. 

• The role of the Partnership Plan is to help guide the work of all those with 
responsibilities or an interest in the National Park.

• The Partnership Plan recognises that the delivery of the two statutory National Park 
purposes rests with a wide range of bodies, not just the National Park Authority.  

• The Partnership Plan is for the National Park as a place and not specifically for the 
National Park Authority or any other organisation.



Partnership Plan preparation & public consultation 

• Prepared with input from the main statutory 
organisations who share responsibility for 
delivering the aims and objectives of the Plan. 

• Its scope was set by a widely advertised call for 
views at the New Forest Show in 2019, followed 
by a public ‘snapshot’ survey in 2020 with over 
2,700 responses. 

• The resulting draft Partnership Plan received 
responses from over 380 individuals and 
organisations as part of the public consultation 
in summer 2021. 

• The feedback and comments received have 
helped to strengthen the Plan.















Delivery of the Partnership Plan actions 

• A new Partnership Plan Leaders Panel will be established to oversee the implementation 
of the Plan and to lead the review of future updates of the Plan. This new Partnership Plan 
Leaders Panel will also activate and monitor the actions in the Plan.

• Delivery and performance of the Plan will be evaluated by tracking progress against 
identified measures of success. An annual progress report will detail key outputs and case 
studies from projects and other activities. 



Other matters…





New housing at Church Lane, Sway 

•



New housing at Whartons Lane, Ashurst



Promoting the NF Code 



Evidence to support PSPO



Article 4 Direction – pop up campsites



England Coast Path - Calshot to Portsmouth 
path now open




